
Meeting of the Local Governing Body of Stoke Park Primary School  
20.05.2021 
 
Information to parents: 
Governors discussed 
 The anticipated overspend of the school budget in 2021-22 to fund additional 

staff to support the school’s recovery post COVID. The school has ample 
reserves to cover this expenditure. 

 The substantial levels of maintenance and building works that will be occurring 
across the school site over the summer break (including the removal of 
portacabins, new windows, repairs to the hall floor and new IT boards in every 
classroom). Combined with the fact that every class will be relocating classroom 
before children return to school a change of start date for the 2021-22 academic 
year was proposed. 

 
Governors decided  
 To approve the school budget for the next 3 years in principle (pending approval 

by CST trustees). 
 To approve the school’s new Early Years and Foundation Stage Policy – this will 

be available to parents on the school website. 
 
Governors are going to  
 Ask the school to propose plans for a new or revitalised staffroom. 
 Include incorporate ‘the Child’s voice’ into monitoring visits to the school 
Undertake an audit of the skills of the Local Governing Body and review school 
governance with the support of Geoff Mountjoy from CST central team. 


